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Knockmore Primary School
info@knockmoreps.lisburn.ni.sch.uk

1st March 2021 – information on phased reopening
Dear Parents/Carers

As I am sure you are aware, the Education Minister, Mr Peter Weir, has set out a plan for a phased reopening of schools from 8th March 2021.  This of course may be subject to change.  Please see below for details of this and other information regarding our pupils.

 I want to thank each and every parent and carer who has engaged with our home learning.  This has not been an easy task!  Thank you for your continued support during this time. 

 If you have any queries, please email the school office at the above address.   Messages on the school telephone answering machine may not be picked up for several days.

As you know, plans may need to be changed at short notice, dependent on further information from DENI.  Please keep an eye on our website for updates.

Please continue to take care of yourselves and each other.  We hope to see all our pupils back in school in the very near future.

Kind regards

                Andrea Hardwick



Principal
Phased return to school from 8th March 2021

· Until 8th March, school remains open for pupils of key workers and vulnerable pupils (as arranged with Mr Cunningham).

· From 8th March until 19th March, pupils in primary Years 1 - 3 will return to full-time face-to-face teaching.   This does not include any children in other primary school years who may be in composite classes with these pupils. (school closed 17th March)
· Pupils in other year groups will continue with remote learning.
· From 22nd – 26th March, school will be open for pupils of key workers and vulnerable pupils and remote learning will resume for all pupils.
· School will be closed for the Easter holidays from 29th March – 9th April.

· Primary school pupils in Years 1 - 3 will then return on Monday 12th April to full-time face-to-face teaching.  We have no information yet on return date for other year groups.   They are due to continue with remote learning.
With regard to school meals, catering staff are preparing to provide catering for pupils in Years 1 – 3 from 8th March.  Pupils in Years 1 – 3 who are entitled to free school meals will receive them.  All other children can avail of a paid meal at lunch time if they wish.  All meals need to be booked and, if applicable, paid for in advance.  Please see below the menu for the first week, 8th – 12th March.  The kitchen hopes to revert back to the normal menu the following week.
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Monday: chicken nuggets, beans and chips

Tuesday: Pasta Bolognaise

Wednesday: Roast chicken dinner

Thursday: Chicken curry, rice and naan bread

Friday: Fish fingers, peas and mashed potatoes.

 

In order for the kitchen to arrange supplies, if you wish your child to have any meals next week, please email school at info@knockmoreps.lisburn.ni.sch.uk (do not Dojo teachers) by WEDNESDAY 3RD MARCH with your child’s name, class and the days between 8th and 12th March you wish them to have a meal.  Something like this would be helpful (and you may wish to use something like this every week!)  This applies to both pupils who receive free meals in Years 1 – 3 and those who pay.
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TICK THE APPROPRIATE BOX(ES)
Payment for School Meals

As per the message above, to allow ordering of supplies, all meals for w/c 8th March must be booked by email (do not Dojo teachers) by Wednesday 3rd March and, for paying pupils, paid for on MONDAY 8th MARCH with the correct amount of money sent in – change is not being sent home.   Any surplus will be carried forward.  Even if you have surplus carried from January, we would appreciate if you could pay for 8th – 12th March to allow us time to organize this going forward.
 In order to reduce the risk of Covid-19 infection, money should be in a clearly marked envelope with your child’s name, class, days meals required and amount enclosed.  Staff will not accept cash handed to them.  From Monday 15th March meals need to be booked and paid for on a Monday.  We will not be accepting requests for meals or cash during the rest of the week.  Thank you for your help in this as we continue to keep our school as safe as possible.

If your child will arrive in school any day after 9.45 am, you need to provide a packed lunch as dinners are ordered with the kitchen by this time.  Alternatively, please let school know the day before that your child will be late and require dinner to be ordered.
Other Info
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Pupils should still bring an appropriate snack for breaktime.
DENI has instructed us that Breakfast Club and other extra-curricular activities should not be resumed until further notice.
We have had no specific information from the Education Authority regarding transport.  If we receive any further information, it will be posted on our website.
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Procedures for concerns

If you have any concerns, the first point of contact is your child’s teacher or classroom assistant.  An appointment can be made through the school office.  
If you have any concerns regarding safeguarding, an appointment can be made through the school office with Mr Cunningham or, in his absence, Mrs Burrows or Mrs Armstrong.

[image: image5.jpg]


[image: image6.jpg]


[image: image7.jpg]KNOCKMORE
PRIMARY
SCHOOL





Updating Information
We have always encouraged parents to keep up-to-date with what is happening in school through our website and Dojo.  This has been especially important during the last year as we receive updated information from the Department of Education regarding Covid-19.  If we receive any new information, it will be posted on our website, sent on Dojo and a brief note posted on our Facebook group.  Please keep an eye on the website, www.knockmoreps.co.uk.  
If you have any change of information to share with school, eg change of address or telephone number, please email the office.  
Dates to Remember: (provisional)
Wed 3rd March

-
Deadline to order dinners for w/c 8th March.

Mon 8th March

-
Return to school for pupils in Years 1 – 3.

Mon 8th March 

- 
Payment for meals for w/c 8th March.
Mon 15th March

-
Book and pay for meals for this week.

Wed 17th March

-
School closed – St Patrick’s Day
Fri 19th March


-
Pupils in Years 1 – 3 finish school for Easter.

Mon 22nd – Fri 26th Mar
-
School open for children of key workers and vulnerable pupils 

(as arranged with Mr Cunningham)





Remote learning for all pupils.

Mon 29th Mar – Fri 9th Apr
-
Easter Holidays – school closed.

Mon 12th Apr


-
Pupils in Years 1 – 3 return to school.

School open for children of key workers and vulnerable pupils (as arranged with Mr Cunningham)

Meals for this week must be booked and paid for on 12th Apr.
Mrs Burrows


Deputy Designated Teacher


Mainstream





Mrs Armstrong


Deputy Designated Teacher


Units





Mr Cunningham


Designated Teacher








